
 

 St. Charles Borromeo Catholic School Newsletter  
January 19, 2018                ​www.stcharlesschoolfw.org 

schooloffice@stcharlesschoolfw.org  
260-484-3392 

Our Mission:  To Teach, Love, Live and Learn as Jesus Did  
Our Vision:  Share Faith, Serve Others, Seek Knowledge 
 
“In contrast, the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, generosity, faithfulness, 

gentleness, self-control. Against such there is no law.”​  Galatians 5:22-23 
 

“Every athlete exercises self-control in all things. They do it to receive a perishable wreath,  
but we an imperishable one.” ​    ​1 Corinthians 9:25 

 
During the month of January the virtue we focus on is ​SELF-CONTROL​. Temperance, represented by an olive wreath is the cardinal 
virtue that crowns our decisions and joys with a holy balance and right discipline. Another word for the olive wreath is the ​kotinos​, with 
which winning athletes in ancient Greece were presented. By temperance we all win the “prize” of self-control and true peace. If we 
learn self-discipline we practice self-control and are using the Cardinal Virtue of Temperance. With another new year beginning, many 
of us make resolutions or promises. What a perfect time this is to learn to control our words or actions and practice this new virtue! 
 
Upcoming Schedule Change 
Monday, February 5th - One Hour Delay Students report to school by 8:50 a.m.  ​[ACE Inservice] 
 
Dear Parents​, 
 

I hope you are well.  Last Thursday, as I shared with your previously, a Diocesan Internal Review Team consisting of five Principals and 
three teachers visited our school to conduct an AdvancED Accreditation assessment.  The team members arrived by 6:30 a.m. and left 
us at 4:30 p.m.  The team met with over one-hundred faculty, staff, students, and representative parents and volunteers.  Overall the 
Diocesan team was very positive in their assessment of our school.  When the final report is officially sent to me, I will share it with all 
of you.  Please know that we are a successful school.  Of course we are in a continuous improvement mindset, and we are identifying 
areas in need of growth and progress, but we work hard to keep moving in a positive direction.  The continued success that our school 
has maintained is due to the collaboration of all of us.  US = Involved parents, interested students, caring volunteers, dedicated faculty 
and staff, active Priests and Religious, and an up-to-date administrative team.  The team was impressed by the overall commitment, 
stability, vision, and quality of OUR St. Charles Borromeo School. 
     In closing, we are beginning the period of winter and school that I refer to as the ‘grind’.  They call it ‘Bitter Cold” because after a 
while it is easy to get bitter or cranky with the continued freeze. Unfortunately, if we have no more weather events, we will go through 
a stretch of nearly fifty days of school before we hit Spring Break.  I encourage all to stand fast and not give in to the gray.  Get to 
school a few minutes earlier vs. later.  Get out and work/walk/play in the sunlight.  Be a little more organized than usual.  Spread a 
great deal of kindness and encouragement, even extra ‘Pleases’ and ‘Thank You’s’ can make a difference. And always, more prayer. 
Pepper the day with prayer.  Pop! Brief prayer here. Pop! Brief prayer there. Pop! Pop! Pop!  Thank you for your children. -Rob S.  
 

SCHOOL PLAYGROUND POSITIONS ARE AVAILABLE MONDAY THRU FRIDAY 
These are paid positions. Please contact Lora Beier at 485-5590 if you are interested 

  
CALENDAR UPDATE 
January 25 Science Fair projects are judged 

26 Science Fair is open for visitors 8:00-3:00, please sign in at the office 
27 ISSMA solo and ensemble competitions (strings, woodwinds, percussion) 
28 Catholic Schools’ Week begins, complimentary coffee & donuts after morning Masses 

Science Fair is open for visitors 8:00 am - 1:00 pm 
29 Baby Shower assists the Crib Room at Women’s Care Center (donations accepted all week) 

February 1 Eucharistic Adoration following 8:15 Mass until Benediction at 2:15 pm, all are welcome 
 2 Interim period ends 
 3 ISSMA solo and ensemble competitions (vocal and piano) 
 5 1-hour delay​, staff curriculum work 
 5 Parent meeting - First Eucharist, 6:45-7:45 pm in Parish Hall (enter door #13, corner parking lot) 
 7 Parent meeting - First Eucharist, 3:30-4:30 pm in room 6 (enter door #13, corner parking lot) 
 8 FWFD ​Learn Not To Burn​ presentations in school to grades K-1-2-4-5 
 8 Allen County Spelling Bee at IPFW, 6:00 pm; Good Luck to Nora Foltz 
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CALENDAR UPDATE (continued)  
February 9 Interim Reports go home 

 9 Junior High 2nd Trimester period ends 
12 Yearbook Activity Group pictures ​(make-up day) 
13 Mardi Gras - Valentine day celebrated at school 
14 Ash Wednesday - Lent begins, all-school Mass at 8:15 am 

 
STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to our students of the week, Mateo Talamantes, Presley Meta, Kate Knothe, Cecelia Hughes, Julia Tippmann, Bradley                  
Tippmann, Anberlin Wilder, Samantha Voors, Alli Sullivan, Nathan Reiter, Rose Henry, Noah Crismore, Xavier Garrett, Izaak Hartman,                 
Elizabeth Keefer, emily Adamonis, Jonah Haines, Camren Quinlan, and Allie Hofrichter.  
 
Catholic Schools’ Week, January 28 - February 3 ​PREVIEW  

CSW school-wide Service Project: Throughout the week, our school will be collecting items to donate for 
the women and babies of the Women’s’ Care Center. 
Sunday, January 28 - ​Celebrate Catholic Schools 

Complimentary coffee and donuts after Sunday morning Masses 
Visit Science Fair 8:00 am -1:00 pm 

Monday, January 29 - ​Catholic Schools Learn 
Light of Learning luncheon awards (Mrs. Wagley, recipient) 
Students learn some of the history of St. Charles Borromeo School and Parish via 8 minute webcast.  
Baby Shower to benefit Crib Room at Women’s Care Center begins; grade 7 collect items daily. 

Tuesday, January 30 -  ​Catholic Schools Serve 
Students are “CRAZY” about service and care for each other. 
Crazy hair and and hat day! No hair dye or coloring of any kind; wigs are allowed. 
Please follow regular dress down day guidelines.  
Main day to bring items in for Baby Shower. 
Buddy rooms get together and make valentines for homebound parishioners and enjoy a treat! 

Wednesday, January 31 - ​Catholic Schools Lead 
Students show leadership. Student Council and National Junior Honor Society members lead students in  
Classrooms with dance breaks through the day.  
Students are encouraged to wear mis-matched clothes (i.e. socks or shoes that don’t match, other clothing combinations, 
etc…) Please follow regular dress down day guidelines.  

Thursday, February 1 - ​Catholic Schools Succeed 
Students will pray for parishioners and in gratitude for all who make Catholic education possible. 
Eucharistic Adoration will be held following the 8:15 Mass until 2:15. Benediction is at 2:15. 

Friday, February 2 - ​We Are St. Charles Borromeo School! We are the Cardinals! 
First Friday, Feast of the Presentation of our Lord, all-school Mass 
Students wear school colors, Red/Blue, as school spirit, school pride day! School shirts, t-shirts, sweatshirts,  
Jerseys, etc. Please follow regular dress down day guidelines. Student assembly will be held. 

 
WOMEN’S CARE CENTER COLLECTION 
The 7th grade is sponsoring the annual Women’s Care Center Baby Shower during Catholic Schools Week, January 29 - February 2.  
Please check the list below to see what each grade level is requested to donate. Thank you in advance for your generosity for our 
service project! 
Kindergarten: pull-ups (2T/3T), pacifiers, cotton sleepers (any size) 
Grade 1:  pull-ups (4T/5T), sippy cups, fleece blanket sleepers (any size) 
Grade 2:  diapers (newborn), receiving blankets, onesies/shorts/pants (3-6 months) 
Grade 3:  diapers (size 1), onesies/shorts/pants (9-12 months), new/gently used books (0-2 years) 
Grade 4:  diapers (size 2), onesies/shorts/pants (18-24 months), new/gently used books (3-6 years) 
Grade 5:  diapers (sizes 3), crib blankets, any season shirts/shorts/pants (2T) 
Grade 6:  diapers (sizes 4), white booties/socks, any season shirts/shorts/pants (3T) 
Grade 7:  diapers (size 5), baby soap, lotion, shampoo, any season shirts/shorts/pants (4T) 
Grade 8 & Life Skills Class:  diapers (size 6), wipes, hooded bath towels, washcloths 
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News notes from your School Nurse PLEASE READ AND SAVE  
   ​ATTENTION: Parents of current 5​th​ grade students regarding 3 vaccinations​. 
The new Hepatitis A vaccine requirement for entrance to 6​th​ grade starts this month! 
HEPATITIS A -- is a series of two vaccinations given  6 months apart. You must start the first 
vaccination this month (​JANUARY​) in order to be able to ​complete the second dose​ ​prior​ to the 
first day of school. 
   Also, remember a ​Tdap vaccination and a Meningitis vaccination are required​ once your child turns 11 
years old. HPV vaccine (human papilloma viris) is recommended to prevent a cancer but is not a requirement. (*Information regarding 
HPV is located on our school website.) 
    A form is due in the office from the doctor or provider that gave these three required vaccinations no later than the very first day of 
school in August.  This is mandated by Indiana Code 20-34-4-2 and IC 4-22-2.  It is best to make plans today and do not delay!  This is 
a second notice. 
 ​ ​ ATTENTION: Parents of students entering K-4 next year. ​ This is just for your information. 
The Hepatitis A  Vaccination was extended to 4​th​ graders for our next school year.  (I believe everyone to be up-to-date. However, I 
will contact you if your child is missing any vaccinations or some were given too soon and need to be repeated.) Please, do not send in 
copies of immunizations unless contacted to do so. 

3  Hepatitis B 2 MMR 
5 DTAP 2 VARICELLA 
4  POLIO 2 HEPATITS A 

 Hepatitis A vaccine continues to be on a ‘catch up’ schedule.  It will eventually be a requirement for all grade levels. 
 Please contact me in the school office if you have any questions or concerns.    Thank you very kindly, ​Mrs. Christa Thrower, RN 
 
 

SCRIP NEWS 
Catholic Schools Week – ​Next weekend begins Catholic Schools week. Every year we take a week to celebrate our schools, our                     
teachers and the freedom that affords us the opportunity to provide our children with a Catholic based education. ​SCRIP ​will join the                      
celebration with a special giveaway.  Be sure to place an order sometime that week for your chance to win.  

​Next Sunday SCRIP sales will take place in the cafeteria after all the ​morning Masses​. Come and enjoy coffee and                     
donuts while checking out the ways you can make SCRIP work for you. Saturday evening sales will be in the SCRIP                     
room in the Gathering Space as usual.  
  

SCRIP Credit Statements – ​It’s bonus time! That right, the statements for the rebates earned for the 2​nd half of 2017 are ready.                       
Some of the statements went home on Tuesday, most of them have been sent home with your St. Charles student today. Please check                       
your child’s backpack. If you know someone who doesn’t have a student, you can tell them that their statement can be picked up at                        
the SCRIP sales table. If you have a student and you did not receive your statement, contact the SCRIP office. Be sure to follow the                         
instructions on how to redeem your rebate. Whether you are using it for tuition, lunch accounts or other school fees, it must be signed                        
and the entire statement turned in to the SCRIP office; we will make sure it gets to the proper place.  
If you plan to save it for use at a later time, it is ​REALLY IMPORTANT that you keep it in a safe place. Treat it like you would any                              
check, cash or any other form of legal tender.  
KROGER - Time to Re-enroll – ​Don’t forget, if you have a ​Kroger Plus Card, ​you want to be sure to link it to St. Charles. If you                            
have never done this, it’s very easy. Simply go to the ​Kroger Community Rewards ​site and follow the steps to enroll. Our                      
organization number is ​10462. ​If you have already enrolled, remember that you ​must re-enroll every January​. Log into your account,                    
go to ​edit profile, ​re-enter St. Charles organization number and click enroll. If you have questions, stop by the SCRIP table for                      
details. 
Merchant News – ​Remember to pick up a new order form so that you are current on changes. One of the most recent changes is                         
with ​Hall’s – ​they are now available in ​$15 & $30 ​gift cards; the $10 & $25 cards are no longer available.  
VOLUNTEERS: 
Jan. 22 – CLASSROOM DELIVERY – Jenny Perkins 
Jan. 26 – Lisa Madinski, Cindy Miltner, Kara Straessle, Judy Smith 
Jan. 26 – CLASSROOM DELIVERY – Kelly Tippmann 
Jan. 27 – Bethany Gisslen, MaryAnne Quinn, Cindie Rosswurm 
Jan. 28 – Sue Christle, Brenda Harter, Roberta Keefer 
Jan. 29 – CLASSROOM DELIVERY – Kara Straessle 
Feb. 2 – Mary Ann Quinn, Angela Bauer, Peggy Keefer, Amy Copeland  
Feb. 2 – CLASSROOM DELIVERY – Jen Eisaman 
Feb. 3 – Mary Jones, Jill Onion, Tom Ryan 
Feb. 4 – Angela Bauer, Denette Pearson, Molly Elsass 
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SECOND QUARTER HONOR ROLL 
HIGH HONORS: ​Jeremy Davidson, Emma Dickerson, Ryan Groves, Allyson Kelker, Catherine Krouse, Leif Moilanen, Quincy Pearson,                
Grant Pikel, Ellie Schreck, Tyler Smith, Allyce Strack, Jane Sweigert, Zach Tippmann, Mason Voglewede, Maya Atkinson, Alanah                 
Claycomb, Remmington Huynh, Cyann Lilly, Logan Miltner, Caiden O’Boyle, Brady O’Keefe, Isabelle Parker, Isaiah Ryan, Chloe                
Tippmann, Francesca Tippmann, Kaylee Birely, Chloe Cagnet, Genevieve Cheever, Neely Danys, Matthew Eifrid, Amy Hernandez,               
Clayton Kirk, Kate Knothe, Hadley Maldeney, Isabella Scherschel, Maggie Steigmeyer, Jimmy Sullivan, Annabelle Sweigert, Porter               
Tellman, Kim Bireley, Theresa Bulanda, Isaac Clauser, Xavier Garrett, Jake Hoffman, Logan Kien, Danny Ley, Ava Maxwell, Jensen                  
Miguel, Madison Ostermeyer, Stella Panza, Max Redman, Delaney Schieber, Katie Schubert, Reid Smith, Ashton Wolf, Bailey Chaney,                 
Megan Cochran, Sydney Fischer, Lucy Gray, Andrew Hogan, Caleb Lehrman, Austin Linn, Charlotte Miller, Rhea Pablo, Saxton Starkey,                  
Ben Steigmeyer, Brayton Thomas, Jake Tippmann, Wyatt Tippmann, Madelyn Weber, Mateo Baker, Mitchell Bauermeister, Nick Eddy,                
Izzie Finn, Brady Gerardot, Carter Hammon, Dominic Hughes, Sarah Kaufman, ella Knothe, Leah McKenna, Brady Meyer, Michael                 
Parker, Sophia Sordelet, Sydney Straessle, Devota Tippmann, Natalya Voelker, Samantha Walden, Gabby Woenker, Kiera Aguirre,               
Carson Bogenschutz, Jessica Brust, Bianca Capuyan, Bruce D’Rosa, Lincoln Firks, Joe Gray, Austin Harrigan, Stephen Rashevich,                
Destiny Sedillos, Pete Steigmeyer, Bohde Dickerson, Sophia Francke, Brenden Harrigan, Nathan James, Tommy Le, Avery Ledo, Max                 
Mohrman, Camren Quinlan, Tori Rodenbeck, Cassie Smith, Noah Thurber, Abby Worrel, Lexa Zimmerman, Emily Brown, Audrey                
Ellinger, Caleb Harrigan, Carly Majewski, Nicole Robinson, Kristin Bobay, Joe Bulanda, Brooklyn Christle, Gavin Groves, Justin Le, Adam                  
Lee, Olivia McGillicuddy, Julius Smith, Leah Zimmerman, Morgan Farmer, Brennan Hensler, Hailey Lin, Lindsay Pesa, Evan Smith,                 
George Strimmenos, Victoria Carney, Katie Feipel, Simon Garrett, Isabelle Kirk, Kaylynn Kirk, Andrew Parker, Nathan Pillie. 
HONORS 
Kennedy Heinze, Cecelia Hughes, Luke Stratton, Livia Tippmann, Gabriella Beck, Ella Horner, David Khual, Jason Kramer, Keira Lin,                  
Alicia Morales, Clayton Porter-Bitz, Benjamin Reiter, Peter Thiel, David Thurber, Delainy Verfaillie, Giselle Carrillo, Michael Eifrid, John                 
Kham Kim Sang, Drew Stauffer, Dominic Wallace, Gavin Wirt, Claire Woenker, Avery Bailey, Brooke Merrell, John Paul Meyer, Addi                   
Shovek, Shaynah Standish, Dakota Tadsen, Alex Tippmann, Leila Aguirre, Marla Cornewell, Norah Downey, Keegan Edwards, Madison                
Gerard, Mia Nelson, Samantha Christle, Tyson Crismore, Maggie Pieper, Izabella Beck, Kyle Eddy, Tyson Hall, Molly Pierson, Alli                  
Sullivan, Andrew Burch, Amy Frazier, Connor Macejak, Karley O’Leary, Mason Schneider, Genevieve Smith, Sam Weir, ​Tommy                 
Cavacini, JP Cheever, Julia Tippmann, Charlie Wampler, Steven Blackwell, Amya Cato, Lucy Figel, Nora Foltz, Ellen Hartzog, Alex                  
Gulachek, Isaac Lehrman, Evan Springer, Logan Thompson, Gianna Caccamo, Joe Eddy, Gabrielle Kien, Joey Kuras, Maddie Lombardi,                 
Kyle Morello, Isaac Rorick, TJ Tippmann, Mitchell Voglewede, Griffin Englehardt, Grace Fischer, Isabel Follrod, Elizabeth Kaufman, Nick                 
Krouse, Grace Morris, Henry O’Keefe, Taylor Wolf. 
 

AMERICAN MATHEMATICS COMPETITION 8 
     ​The American Mathematics Competition 8 is a national mathematics examination that gives participating students an opportunity to 
learn and achieve through competition. The test contains interesting mathematical questions that are aligned with curriculum standards 
at all levels of difficulty.  The University of Saint Francis recently hosted exceptional middle school math students from around the city 
to participate in this competition. 
     Fifteen students, from grades 6-8, elected to participate from Saint Charles Borromeo School:  Caleb Lehrman, Isaac Lehrman, 
Andrew Parker, Michael Parker, Jake Tippmann, Isaac Clauser, Bruce D’Rosa, Joe Gray, Lucy Gray, Wyatt Tippmann, Ben Steigmeyer, 
Tommy Le, Mateo Baker, Joseph Bulanda, and Dakota Tadsen. 
     Congratulations to the following students: ​Tommy Le​, who earned a third place finish out of all participants, ​Joe Gray​ eighth 
place, as well as ​Mateo Baker​ and ​Joe Bulanda​ who tied for tenth place out of all participants. 
     We are proud of all of the Saint Charles students that represented our school in this challenging mathematics competition. 
Mrs. Martha Berghoff, ​Resource Teacher/ Enrichment Coordinator 
 
Piano Teacher Available 
Are you or someone in your family interested in learning how to play the piano or interested becoming more skilled since it has been 
awhile since you or a child have played? Mrs. Kathy O’Neil, a St. Charles’ parishioner and long time piano teacher, has openings 
available. Please contact her directly for more information if you or a child has an interest. She can be reached at (260)749-0037. 
  
Bishop Dwenger News 
Show Choir Invitational 
BDHS is proud to host the Summit Show Choir Invitational on Saturday, January 26, in their main gymnasium. They will be featuring 19 
choirs from Fort Wayne and the surrounding area for a day of music, dancing, and all things show choir! The will begin at 7:30 am with 
the performance of Bishop Dwenger’s own unisex choir, ​Elegance​, and continue throughout the day with performances by unisex, as 
well as, small and large mixed choirs. Day awards will start at 7:15 pm and finals will begin at 8:30 pm. Night show awards will begin 
at 11 pm. Admission prices are:     $15 full day admission $10 day show only $10 night show only  

$10 all day for students (high school or college ID)   Children 5 and under are free 
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BDHS & CCHS Alumni Appreciation Night 
Join your fellow alumni and friends to support the Saints' Boys Varsity Basketball team on Friday, February 9, 2018. The Saints will take 
on the North Side High School Legends at 7:30 p.m in the BDHS Main Gym. 
All BDHS and CCHS alumni may receive one complimentary ticket to the game. You may also request a complimentary ticket for one 
additional guest - bring your spouse, friend, child, or future Saint!  A coupon for one free popcorn will be given to you when you check 
in at the gate. 
Please enter through Door # 5 and check in at the Alumni Appreciation table in the SAC Lobby. 
Please reserve your ticket(s) by visiting ​bishopdwenger.com/alumniappreciationnight​.  We look forward to seeing you on February 9! 
 

January/February 2018 Cafeteria Lunch Menu 

22 
Corn Dog 
Carrots 
Fries 

Applesauce 
Milk 

  

23 
Chicken Nuggets 

Mashed Potatoes w/ 
Gravy 

Steamed Carrots 
Dinner Roll 

Peaches 
Milk 

24 
Soft Taco with 

Lettuce & cheese 
Refried Beans 

Corn 
Applesauce 

Milk 

25 
Pancake w/Syrup 

Sausage 
Hashbrowns 

Mandarin Oranges 
Milk 

26 
Bosco Sticks 

W/ Marinara Sauce 
Broccoli 
Go-Gurt 
Grapes 
Milk 

29 
Pork Patty 

Baked Beans 
Fries 

Applesauce 
Milk 

30 
Chili 

Oyster Crackers 
Baked Potato 

Pears 
Milk 

31 
French Toast Sticks 

With Syrup 
Sausage 

Hashbrowns 
Oranges 

Milk 

2-1 
Taco Salad with Meat 

Cheese, Lettuce 
Black Beans 

Doritos 
Grapes 
Milk 

2-2 
Pizza 

Carrots & Dip 
Pretzels 

Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

5 
Hot Dog 

Baked Beans 
Fries 

Applesauce 
Milk 

6 
Pasta w/Meat Sauce 

Salad w/Ranch 
Garlic Cheese Bread 

Peaches 
Milk 

7 
Sloppy Joe Sandwich 

Mac & Cheese 
Green Beans 
Mixed Fruit 

Milk 

8 
Chicken Caesar Salad 

Broccoli 
Soft Pretzel 

Pears 
Milk 

9 
Sub Sandwich 
Carrots & Dip 

Sun Chips 
Pineapple 

Milk 

 

Lunch Prices 2017-2018 
Lunch/Milk $2.60 Milk Only $0.45 Extra Entrée $1.50 
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ST. CHARLES BORROMEO CATHOLIC SCHOOL - LUNCH ACCOUNTING FORM 
Parents can put money into the student's account through your MealpayPlus online account at​ www.mealpayplus.com​ or by calling 
866-662-3382 for a small fee. Or, you may send a check with the Lunch Accounting Form below to the school cafeteria. For example, if 
you have 3 children, send a check for $90 payable to St. Charles Cafeteria and designate $30 to each child's account. Each child who 
will eat hot lunch needs to have money in their meal account. It is recommended to have a minimum of $13.00 in this account which 
will pay for five meals. If the student may want additional portions of the main entree, then it is recommended to have a minimum of 
$6.00 in the general account as well. if you have questions regarding this, you may call the school cafeteria at 969-4028 on school days 
8:00-12:30 or the school office at 484-3392. 

.........................................................(Cut  here)............................................................. 
 

Last Name First Name Grade-Room Lunch ID Payment 

General-Payments to the General account may be used for Meals, Extra entrée ($1.50), and milk (45¢) 
  

Meal-Payments to the Meal account may only be used to pay for a Meal (regular price $2.60) 
  

Last Name First Name Grade-Room Lunch ID Payment 

General-Payments to the General account may be used for Meals, Extra entrée ($1.50), and milk (45¢) 
  

Meal-Payments to the Meal account may only be used to pay for a Meal (regular price $2.60) 
  

Last Name First Name Grade-Room Lunch ID Payment 

General-Payments to the General account may be used for Meals, Extra entrée ($1.50), and milk (45¢) 
  

Meal-Payments to the Meal account may only be used to pay for a Meal (regular price $2.60) 
  

General-Payments to the General account may be used for Meals, Extra entrée ($1.50), and milk (45¢) 
  

Meal-Payments to the Meal account may only be used to pay for a Meal (regular price $2.60) 
  

Last Name First Name Grade-Room Lunch ID Payment 

General-Payments to the General account may be used for Meals, Extra entrée ($1.50), and milk (45¢) 
  

Meal-Payments to the Meal account may only be used to pay for a Meal (regular price $2.60) 
  

Last Name First Name Grade-Room Lunch ID Payment 

General-Payments to the General account may be used for Meals, Extra entrée ($1.50), and milk (45¢) 
  

Meal-Payments to the Meal account may only be used to pay for a Meal (regular price $2.60) 
  

"The USDA and the State of Indiana are equal opportunity providers and employers." 
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